
GCSANC Members prepare for a 
wet afternoon. ^ 

t 
"Sure honey\ yes dear, I love you 
too." 

It seems some of our 
competitors just discovered 
that homogeneous pellets 
are a better way to fertilize. 
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President's Message 
By Bob Costa, CGCS 

Although my approach 
to serving as 
GCSANC President 

is to lead with vision, it 
seems appropriate to begin 
my first Presidents message 
with a brief look back. At the 
recent Annual meeting at 
Sunnyvale Golf Course we 
said good-bye to four board 
members who served this 
association well. I would like 
to personally thank Directors 
Steve Franzen, Gary 
Skolnick, Gary Sayre, 
CGCS and past President 
Dave Davies, CGCS for their 
contributions and most 
importantly, for the friendship 
we established as a result of 
our service together on the 
Board. 

Viewed from a distance 
perhaps the common percep-
tion is that the Board mem-
bers of GCSANC really don't 
accomplish much, and in 
some respects you may be 
right. Much of what we do is 
refine existing programs and 
services, tweak it here and 
tweak it there. From my 
perspective, what Board 
service demonstrates, whether 
by a Superintendent member 
or Affiliate member, is a 
commitment and concern for 
our profession and industry. 
Regardless of what those, 
who have served this associa-
tion since it's inception, may, 
or may not have accom-
plished, each of them should 
be applauded for their dedica-
tion and passion to this 
profession we are all proud to 
be a part of. 

With that said, I would like 

to take this opportunity to 
welcome our four new board 
members who were recently 
elected or appointed to 
Directors positions. Joining 
the Board are Superintendent 
members Vince Keats from 
Napa Valley CC, Pat Finlen, 
CGCS from Bayonet/Black 
horse Golf Course and Joel 
Ahern from San Jose CC. 
Joel was appointed to a one-
year term. Andy Slack, from 
Spot Water Management 
joins the board as the Affili-
ate representative. 

An apology is also in order 
to Jason Green whose name 
as a candidate had to be 
withdrawn at the last minute. 
Jason, who was attempting to 
become the first Class C 
member ever elected to the 
Board, was declared ineli-
gible due to the membership 
bylaw, which prevents Class 
C members from holding 
office. In spite of his disap- Outgoing President Gary Carls, CGCS addresses members 

pointment, Jason has agreed 
to volunteer as a member of 
the Institute Education 
Committee and will also 
being chairing the committee 
whose responsibility it will 
be to plan the Assistant 
meeting in July. One of the 
items that will be put before 
the BOD very shortly is 
drafting a bylaw change that 
will allow Class C members 
to hold office. 

Finally, congratulations to 
Jeff Shafer and Bob Lapic 
on their election as Vice 

President and Secretary 
Treasurer. 

With respect to my goal as 
President, I intend to chal-
lenge the members of the 
Board and the various 
committees to develop 
programs that create value 
for each and every member. 
Shortly, I will be proposing; 
the development of new 
research alliances, changes to 
the sponsorship program that 
will allow greater flexibility 
in newsletter advertising, 
means of expanding the 
media program, broadening 
educational opportunities for 
Assistant Superintendents 
and Mechanics, increasing 
the involvement of Class C 
members, and enhancing the 
value of our web site. 

With the collective efforts 
of the current board of 
directors, combined with 
those who will volunteer 
their service as committee 
members, I am hopeful that 
we can build upon the 
accomplishments of the past 
and continue to create an 
association that provides 
value while meeting the 
needs of all it's members. 

My sincere thanks for the 
opportunity to serve as 
President; I hope to serve as 
well as all of those who have 
come before me. / 



2001: A Turfgrass Odyssey 
By Mike McCullough, NCGA Agronomist 

The age of information 
technology has 
reshaped the way 

people, societies and coun-
tries do business. Fortu-
nately or unfortunately, 
depending upon your techno-
logical savvy, these innova-
tions apply to turfgrass 
managers as well. Fre-
quently, individuals mistake 
the latest gadgets, machinery 
or toys as the answer to all or 
most of their turf problems. 
Unless sound agronomic 
principles are followed on a 
daily basis the new and 
improved technology or 
tools are useless. 

However, what happens 
when some of the technology 
being developed today aids 
in providing sound agro-
nomic management tech-
niques? Such is the case 
with several new advances. 

Researchers at Oklahoma 
State University are perfect-
ing a vehicle-mounted 
optical sensing unit that 
reduces nutrient losses to 
surface and ground water. 
The sensing units detect turf 
areas that are nitrogen 
deficient or excessive. 
Optical sensors on the front 
of the vehicle individually 
control spray nozzles at the 
rear of the unit. The nitrogen 
status of each square foot of 
turf is measured and sprayed 
with up to 15 different rates 
of fertilizer. This technology 
could drastically improve 
turfgrass management 
techniques by accurately 
placing nutrients only where 
needed. This could lead to 

substantial economic savings 
for fertilizers, reduced 
nutrient losses to leaching 
and runoff, more uniform turf 
appearance and improved 
stress tolerance. 

Faculty in the Department 
of Horticulture at the Univer-
sity of Arkansas, Fayetteville 
have been working on digital 
photography and image 
analysis to help in determin-
ing turf color, the diagnosis 
of turfgrass diseases and 
calculating the percent 
turfgrass cover. The use of 
digital photography will be of 
value for multi-site turfgrass 
cultivar evaluations. Re-
searchers can utilize the 
digital camera and related 
software to obtain the same 
data as compared to the 
traditional method of subjec-
tive analysis. 

Determining turf color has 
become easier with the use of 
digital photography. Turf 
plots can be photographed 
and analyzed with appropri-
ate software to determine the 
exact color in relation to the 
industry standards: color 
chips. Again, turfgrass 
cultivar evaluations will 
benefit the most from this 
development. Scientists from 
around the nation can estab-
lish a set of color guidelines 
based on the results of the 
digital images and informa-
tion generated from the data, 
not from a set of evaluators' 
personal preferences. 

The use of digital image 
analysis equipment and 
software is being used to 

accurately determine the 
amount of blighted turf in 
test plots. Determining the 
exact amount of diseased turf 
in a defined area is virtually 
impossible with the naked 
eye. Obviously, this tech-
nique is only helpful when 
looking at turfgrass diseases 
that produce noticeable 
differences from healthy turf. 
Disease prediction models 
could utilize the data gener-
ated from the digital photo-
graphs to aid in management 
decisions for fungicide 
applications. 

Another benefit from the 
use of digital photography is 
determining the percent of 
turf cover in a given area. 
Evaluating turfgrasses for 
establishment purposes is 
often difficult to assess based 
on the existing labor-inten-
sive methods. Digital image 
analysis can quickly and 
accurately determine the 
progress of establishing a 
given plot. 

Additional research is 
being conducted at the 
University of Arkansas with 
the digital image analysis 
tools to monitor nutrient 
levels in turf. This technol-
ogy will use the color analy-
sis software to detect differ-
ent amounts of chlorophyll in 
the turf. The benefits of this 
research could be similar to 
the Oklahoma State research, 
reduced fertilizer inputs in 
turfgrass management 
programs. 

Southern Illinois Univer-
sity and USDA - Natural 
Resources Conservation 

Service scientists recently 
showcased another 
interesting tool that 
utilizes ground-penetrating 
radar to investigate the 
subsurface features of 
putting greens. This 
machine can be used to 
determine compacted 
areas, drainage lines, wet 
areas, subsurface layers 
and rootzone mixture 
thickness. 

The researchers know 
this technology is not the 
final answer when it 
comes to determining if a 
green needs to be reno-
vated, but it can aid in 
troubleshooting any 
problem areas that con-
stantly give the superin-
tendent headaches, with-
out having to rip up the 
entire green. 

All of these research 
findings and developments 
are very promising. Yet, it 
is going to take more time 
and studies to define the 
technology as well as the 
equipment. The impact of 
these devices may not 
have dramatic effect on 
the way turf is being 
managed right now. 
However, the next genera-
tion of turfgrass managers 
may be armed with these 
devices and tools and 
make management deci-
sions with just a click of a 
mouse. 

Welcome to the next 
turfgrass odyssey./ 



GCSANC Annual Meeting and 
Election of Officers for 2001 

Above: Rich Lavine reads bookkeeping review 
At Left: Bob Lapic reads membership report 

The unflappable Davies ran the election 

Shafer and Davies scrutinize the ballots 



Want to advertise your business? 
Want to support your association? 
Want to do so economically and automatically? 

Sign up for the GCSAhlC Sponsorship Program 

For as little as $525.00 for twelve issues stand alone or in 
combination with the Sponsor Packages on the back side of 
this page 

Actual size is 
2.5 Inches by 3.7t inches 

Space is limited! We need camera ready artwork! 

Our Supporter listing is available for text only 
information. 

Actual size is 1 inch by 3.6 inches 

Our half page gives you 7.4 inches by 4.6 inches of area in six issues of "Thru the Green" 

This space is available for six consecutive months 

Sign up information is on the back of this page! 

You can email the camera ready artwork to our publisher or our printer. 



GCSANC Sponsorship/Advertising Order Form 

Eagle Plus Package 
Half Page Ad - 6 issues of "Thru the Green" $450 
Insert - 1 issue of "Thru the Green" (month ) $425 
Scholarship Contribution - Level 3, 2, or 1 (select one) $300, $200, $100 
Christmas Meeting Contribution - Level 1, 2 (select one) $100, $200 

Total (less 10%) $_ 

Eagle Package 
Business Card Ad -12 issues of "Thru the Green $450 
Insert - 1 issue of "Thru the Green" (month ) $425 
Scholarship Contribution - Level 3, 2, or 1 (select one) $300, $200, $100 
Christmas Meeting Contribution - Level 1, or 2 (select one) $100, $200 

Total ( less 10%) $ 

Birdie Package 
Insert - 1 issue of "Thru the Green" (month ) $425 

Scholarship Contribution - Level 3, 2, or 1 (select one) $300, $200, $100 
Christmas Meeting Contribution - Level 1, or 2 (select one) $100, $200 

Total ( less 10%) $ 

Par Package 
Scholarship Contribution - Level 3, 2, or 1 (select one) $300, $200, $100 
Christmas Meeting Contribution - Level 1, or 2 (select one) $100, $200 

Total (less 10%)... $ 

One Putt 
• Scholarship Contribution - Level 3, 2, or 1 (select one) $300, $200, $100 
• Christmas Meeting - Level 1, or 2 (select one) $100, $200 
• Insert - 1 issue of "Thru the Green" (month )$425 
• Regular Monthly Meetinq Sponsorship (month )$500 
• Membership Directory $325 
• Institute (negotiable) $1,500 minimum 
• Member Listing $225 
• NorCal/Sierra Nevada Joint meeting $1,000 
• Half Page Ad - 6 issues "Thru the Green $525 
• Business Card Ad - 12 issues 'Thru the Green" $525 

Total 

Total Due: 

Non Member Rate: add 25% 

$ 
$ 

Business Name: Phone#_ 

Business Contact: Fax # 







Wentels Shafer Participates In 
Leadership Training 
By Bob Costa, CGCS 

Jeff Shafer, Director of 
Golf Course Mainte 
nance at the Course at 

Wente Vineyards is one of 19 
members of the Golf Course 
Superintendents Association of 
America who has been se-
lected to participate in the 
association's Chapter Leader-
ship Institute. According to 
Shafer, the CLI is designed to 
provide the necessary skills for 
each participant to become ef-
fective leaders of their local 
chapters. Shafer, who currently 
holds the position of Vice-
President for the Golf Course 
Superintendents Association of 
Northern California, recently 
returned from a two-day work-
shop at GCSAA headquarters 
in Lawrence, Kansas. 

"Success in this profession 
dictates learning the skills and 

obtaining the knowledge nec-
essary to become an effective 
leader," says Shafer, who is 
enthusiastically looking for-
ward to the 16-month training 
program. In addition to the re-
cent workshop, two more 
group meetings are scheduled 
at the 2001 and 2002 GCSAA 
Conference and Show. Those 
sessions are to be supple-
mented by web site discus-
sions and a mentoring pro-
gram. 

In spite of the significant 
commitment required, Shafer 
sees a big payoff as a result of 
his involvement in the pro-
gram. "Not only will my value 
as a leader to our local Chap-
ter increase," says Shafer, "I 
expect my value and skills as 
a manager at The Course at 
Wente Vineyards to be en-
hanced as well." / 

GCSAA membership reaches all-time high of 21,000 

Continuing a trend of 
strong membership 
growth that began in 

the mid-1990s, Golf Course 
Superintendents Association 
of America (GCSAA) 
President R. Scott Woodhead, 
CGCS announced the 
association's membership has 
climbed past the 21,000 
mark. 

Since January 1994, 
GCSAA membership has 
grown 58 percent (up from 
13,300). Membership totals 
are computed on the last day 
of each month and include all 
membership classifications. 

The GCSAA membership 
reflects a broad spectrum of 
professionals, including 
superintendents, assistant 
superintendents, golf course 
management executives, 
educators, students, corpora-
tions, industry representatives 
and others with a vested 
interest in golf course man-
agement. Members enjoy the 
numerous services and 
benefits provided through 
GCSAA membership. A 
professional staff of 120 
serves the membership from 
association headquarters in 
Lawrence, Kan. 

"GCSAA is a member-
driven association, therefore, 
I believe the increase is a 
testament to the direction the 
members have established," 
said Woodhead, certified golf 
course superintendent at 
Valley View Golf Club in 
Bozeman, Mont. "Superin-
tendents are joining the 
association because of the 
positive contributions it can 
make to their careers." 

Since 1926, GCSAA has 
been the leading professional 
association for the men and 
women who manage and 
maintain golf facilities in the 

United States and worldwide. 
From its headquarters in 
Lawrence, Kan., the associa-
tion provides education, 
information and representa-
tion to more than 21,000 
individual members in more 
than 65 countries. GCSAA's 
mission is to serve its mem-
bers, advance their profession 
and enhance the enjoyment, 
growth and vitality of the 
game of golf. Visit GCSAA 
On-line at 

www.gcsaa.org., 

Jeff Shafer reads Treasurer's Report at GCSANC annual meeting. 

http://www.gcsaa.org



